
 1 

 8TH MARCH  2019 

   

Website: www.khps.vic.edu.au                     Email: kingston.heath.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Emergency Management:  9589 6266     Cheltenham Police: 9583 9767 

 
IMPORTANT DATES 

MARCH:  

Monday 11th  Labour day public holiday – no students  

Tuesday 12th  I sea I care excursion – 3 students  

Wednesday 13th  Foundation students resume school full time 

Parent Teacher conferences 1.30pm – 7.00pm  

Thursday 14th  Years 5 & 6 Netball Clinic 9.30am – 11.00am  

Friday 15th  Lightning Premiership - Years 5 & 6 @ Mentone Playing Fields  

Monday 18th  Foundation incursion 

Munchy Monday – Bakers delight lunch  

Thursday 21st  Italian incursion 2-3.00pm  

Saturday 23rd  SAKG Working Bee 9-11am, sausage sizzle provided  

2019 School Camps 

The following camps have been booked for 2019.  We  also have our optional Ski Camp from  

2nd to 5th September.  

 
Years 3 and 4  

Wednesday 12th to Friday 14th June 

Camp Sunnystones  

Merrimu (near Bacchus Marsh) 

https://www.sunnystones.com.au/ 

Years 5 and 6 

Monday 27th to Friday 31st May 

Coonawarra Farm Resort 

Glenaladale, East Gippsland 

https://www.coonawarraresort.com.au/ 

At Kingston Heath Primary School a quality learning environment gives students, staff 
and the community confidence to strive for excellence as active and positive members 

of a global village. 

https://www.sunnystones.com.au/
https://www.coonawarraresort.com.au/
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MESSAGE FROM THE ACTING PRINCIPAL  

 

It’s hard to believe we are more than halfway through Term 1and there are Easter promotions in every  
supermarket…..Christmas only feels like a few weeks ago!  Somehow I have managed to resist purchasing hot 
cross buns (I’m a fan of the traditional with no peel), but my will power is decreasing minute by minute!  Once I 
start, there’s no turning back….especially if they are fresh, hot and smothered with butter….. mmmmmmm….my 
mouth is watering just thinking about it. 
 
While you are all enjoying your extra-long weekend, staff have been working hard reflecting on what we currently 
do and how we can make it better for the future.  Karen and I were recently discussing an article by Greg Whitby 
(an Educational guru from NSW). He talks about how trying to understand an individual’s learning style is often 
like trying to master chess.  It requires the ongoing commitment to gaining greater knowledge, skills and insights. 
  

As educators we are often asked to reflect on how we improve the quality of learning and teaching; how every 
student becomes a winner in the learning journey through and beyond school. It’s a struggle to condense it into 
something that is clear and simple.  This is something we discuss regularly as a staff.  Greg Whitby compared the 
good work teachers are doing as being similar to racehorse trainers. No, we are not comparing students with  
thoroughbred horses. Rather, it has been interesting to listen to Winx's trainer, Chris Waller talking about how 
they have worked with Winx and in doing so obliterate racing's history book. 
 
Under the supervision of Waller, there is a committed team that regularly observes and monitors Winx on and off 
the track. As Waller has said in past interviews, they are always guided by how happy and sound Winx is on any 
given day. It is this holistic understanding that applies to good teaching also. That deep affinity between teacher 
and student that develops from a place of mutual trust and respect. The ability of teachers to be attuned to a   
student's individual needs at any given time and to adapt tasks and experiences accordingly. 
 
In all endeavours, it takes a team to produce the best possible outcomes. Our goal is not to train thoroughbreds 
but to unleash the potential of every child. How far each student can go depends on our ability to nurture their 
abilities, harness opportunities and sometimes take our hands off the reins. 
 
All the staff at KHPS are hardworking, dedicated individuals who take their role very seriously and as a team, work 
together to provide your child with every opportunity we can to unleash their potential. 
 
That’s it from me this week.   
 
I hope you all enjoy the long weekend, and I look forward to seeing you around the school ground. 
 
 
Megan  
Acting Principal  
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What’s happening at KHPS: 
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PREP NEWS 

 

 

 

This week the preps spent a delicious morning making    
pancakes. We then wrote about our experience. The        
children have been learning about starting with capital 
letters, writing from left to right, finishing with full stops 
and writing down sounds they can hear in words.  

 

Interschool Sports Report, Feb 22, 2019 

 

Introduction 

Friday 22nd February was a sunny morning with a light breeze, making it perfect weather to play our sports 
matches. Year 5 and 6 students set off on their walk to Cheltenham East Primary for Interschool Sports. We then 
crossed Warrigal Road where we split up into Tee-Ball and the other sports. Tee-Ball went to Le Page Park, while 
Volley Stars, Hot Shots Tennis and Kanga Cricket went to Cheltenham East Primary School to play their matches. 
By the time we got there we were pumped and ready to go. Once we finished our matches, we walked back to 
Kingston Heath Primary School for the rest of the school day. 

Girls Tee-Ball  

We have played two games so far and they have been amazing. Considering we have played two games, we have 
got to have some highlights.   

In the game against Cheltenham East Primary School, the girls were awesome at fielding. We got a fair amount of 
people out, it was great, even though we lost. 

We would like to thank Mrs Rosenberg, Mrs Carter and Jacqui for helping us train and coaching us. You did us all 
a big favour! 

Today the scores where KHPS 4 to Cheltenham East 11. 

 

By Chloe T and Ruby V 
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Boys Tee-Ball 

During Tee-Ball Boys, we had endless fun and the team was excited. Some of our highlights were: Daniel’s big 
hits, Lachie’s great catches, Leam’s fast running, Alex’s good fielding and everyone's throws back to Home Base. 

The scores were 8-18, so that meant we lost but we still had a great time. We will try harder next time.  

We would all like to thank Mrs Carter, Jacqui and Mrs Rosenberg for teaching us how to bat, field and play back-
stop. Also for their encouragement and for walking us there. 

By Daniel B and Manav P 

  

Girls Volley Stars 

Unfortunately we lost today. The scores were close, but well done to C.E.P.S. for winning.  

The Highlights today were, Justine’s great hits over the net because she won us some points and Sienna’s great 
catches. 

We would like to thank Mr D for coming along to help coach us and for counting up the scores. He was  a great 
umpire. We would also like to thank Miss B for coaching and helping us during practice at sports training. 

By Allegra M  

 

Mixed Volley Stars 

In Mixed Volley Stars today, the scores for the first game was 8 to 11 and the second game was 2 to 11.   

Today the rules were, you’re allowed to catch the ball and hit it on top of your fist. Then, during the second game, 
we weren’t allowed to catch the ball, you had to dig it when the ball was coming at you and when you are serv-
ing, you had to hit it with the top of your palm. 

The highlights were Caleb and Sienna catching the volleyballs and Zack hitting it over the net. 

Thanks to Mr D for teaching us how to hit the ball and keeping track of the scores.  

By  Ryan L 

 

Hot Shots Tennis  

In Hot Shots Tennis today, we lost by 30 points, with the scores being 38 - 8, but overall we all had fun. We played 
in both singles and doubles. Some people said that they were cheating (somehow), which was disappointing. We 
learnt a new rule, which we didn’t know about before, now we can use it to our advantage.  

Some of the highlights were: Tom scoring a payload of points, Paige, for participating because one of our team-
mates was away and Jack B and Aiden K for winning the only matches we’ve won so far.  

Special thanks to the teachers that came with us and made Inter-School sports possible, to the other schools we 
played for their sportsmanship,  and to all the students for doing their sport and trying, even if they didn’t like it. 

By Jayden H and Celeste R-M 
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Mixed Kanga Cricket 

Cricket today was was extremely fun. Unfortunately we lost a close game but we still had a fun experience. 

The game started off with Charlie winning the ‘bat flip’ and choosing to bowl first.  

We think that was a good choice because we wanted to be fair with them and they wanted to bat first. 

We think that we did a good job at bowling and that we got a lot of people out. 

When it was our turn to bat, all of our team were excited to give it a go.  

In the end, everybody shook hands and we did three cheers for each other. Their team won, 160-144, a high  
scoring close game, everyone had fun.   

We think the highlight of the game was when Charlie ran in and took a really good catch. 

We would like to make a special mention to Mr. Starling for running the game and making everything go   
smoothly. 

By Kosta L and Jules W-P 

 

Girls Kanga Cricket  (Kingston Kangaroos) 

Some of the many highlights today were learning new skills, playing with our friends, Loya’s great bowling,       
Allegra’s awesome batting, Riley’s amazing catches and Charlotte’s great fielding.  

We would like to thank Paige, Tahlia and Isabella for filling in for people who were away at lunch time practices 
this week. 

Everyone did awesome and we would like to congratulate them on not giving up and trying their hardest.  

By Olivia A and Ainslie N  

 

 

Conclusion 

We all had a lot of fun playing Cheltenham East Primary. Thank you to Mr Starling, Mrs Carter, Jackie and Mr         
J amieson for taking us to the places we needed to be, as well as support and encouraging us to do our best. We 
are all looking forward to our next match and are excited to see what Stella Maris have to offer. 

 

By Alice W and Issy M 
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Interschool Sports Report, Mar 1, 2019 

 

Introduction 

On Friday 1st March, 2019,  the year 5/6s had interschool sports. It was a hot and humid morning with no breeze, 
making it feel even hotter. It was a home game and we played against Stella Maris. Our two Tee-Ball teams walked 
down the road to play their games at 50 Acres. All the other teams (Girls Cricket, Boys Cricket, Tennis and Volley-
ball) played at home on the oval and courts. We play sport because it not only teaches us how to play the sports, it 
also keeps us active. We are always proud even if we don't win. 

By Chloe T and Ruby V 

 

Girls Tee-Ball 

Today we played Stella Maris, and unfortunately we lost. We got 6 runs and they got 14 runs. We had lots of fun 
even though we lost. Some highlights were Florence’s amazing home run, Paige’s awesome catching, and when 
Issy got a Stella Maris player out on first base! It was a great game even if we lost, but it’s more important to have 
fun than to win! 

Shout outs:  

� Alice Wingate, for helping with the article. 

� The team, for helping make the game awesome. 

� Stella Maris team, for playing us. 

� Mrs Carter and Mrs Rosenberg, for being great coaches. 

By Caitlin K  

 

Boys Tee-Ball  

In Boys Tee-Ball, the scores were 21-2, with Stella Maris winning. We only had 9 players instead of the 12 players 
on our team, so we understood our defeat.  

Some highlights were Manav's unbelievable fielding skills, Lachie and Adrian's amazing bats, Sam’s great stops, 
and Rueben’s home run.  

Thank you to all the teachers for helping us and teaching us, and to Stella Maris for playing a great game against 
us. 

By Alex C and Manav P 

  

Girls Volley Stars 

In Girls Volley Stars, the scores were 7 to 1. Unfortunately we lost but we still had fun. The standout highlights  
today were Catherine and Sienna’s great catches. Everyone tried their best and had fun. It was very hot which 
made it hard to concentrate. Lucky we played in the morning.  

Thank you to Mr D for coaching us and keeping track of the scores.  

By Allegra M 
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Mixed Volley Stars 

In Mixed Volley Stars today, we won the first match 11 to 6 but lost the second match 5 to 11. 

The first match rules were, you are allowed to catch the ball and hit it on top of your fist. Then in the second 
game, we weren’t allowed to catch the ball, you had to dig it when the ball was coming at you and when you are 
serving, you had to hit it with the top of your palm. 

The highlights were Caleb, Noah, Zack, Ryan L, Pedro and Connor, because they were catching, digging, spiking 
and passing to each other. 

Thank you to Mr D for helping us learn how to spike the ball and keeping track of the scores. 

By Ryan L 

Hot Shots Tennis  

In Hot Shots Tennis today, the scores were KHPS with 2 sets to Stella Maris’ 13 sets.  

The highlight was Marti winning a game by an unbelievable 20 - 2, everyone having a go, even though it was really 
hot, and pushing themselves to do their best.  

We learnt new things, like, if someone hits the ball out, but the enemy team hits it back, it would be a point to the 
person hitting it out. 

Thank you to Simran and Aiden for participating in Hot Shots instead of their sport, Aiden A’s father for coming to 
watch the sport, Stella Maris for coming to play with us and Mrs Carter for coaching tennis. 

By Jack B and Jayden H 

 

Boys Kanga Cricket  

Today we played Stella Maris and it was a great match. Unfortunately, we lost by 22 runs and the score was      
144-122.  

When we were bowling, we got them out three times and it was a fun experience. Some of the highlights of the 
game was when Charlie ran and bowled someone on the other team, Jack Sed’s bowling, Kosta’s great hits, Ham-
ish’s bowling and Miles’s amazing ramp shots. 

At the end it was a lot of fun. We all went in a circle and then we found out the scores. We ran around the oval 
screaming ‘we lost’ which was a lot of fun. The parents were just doing weird expressions at us but then they 
laughed with us.  

By Tyson E and Kosta L 

 

Girls Kanga Cricket  (Kingston Kangaroos) 

The Kingston Kangaroos, also known as the the Girls Kanga Cricket Team, played against Stella Maris. The scores 
were Kingston Heath 151 and Stella Maris 130. 

There were many highlights, such as, Ainslie’s 4’s , Allegras 6’s , Riley’s fantastic bowling, Elana's great fielding and 
Gen’s spectacular bowling.  

We would like to thank the umpire, Mr Starling, for helping us throughout the game and encouraging us. We 
would also like to congratulate Allegra and Ainslie’s fantastic batting which they scored a total of 60 runs. 

By Allegra G and Ainslie N  
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DISTRICT SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
 
Our KHPS Swimmers demonstrated championship attitudes and behaviour on Monday 4th March at the Kingston 
District Swimming Carnival.  
 
Fourteen students, from Years 4, 5 and 6, accompanied Mrs Rosenberg and Mrs Carter to Bayside Aquatics to try 
their best against eight other local schools. A huge congratulations to Jack Beadle, Thomas Blick, Riley Bride, 
Charlotte Cocksedge, Taige Dhariwal, Matthew Fielden, Elle Germanos, Zach Hurford, Jontae Law, Hamish Layzell, 
Lachlan Meehan, Taliah O’Quely, Zack Shaw and Ellum Shrestha. KHPS is proud to have you representing us at 
District! 
 
There were a few nervous faces on the bus, but confident strokes once they hit the water for warm up. It was 
wonderful to see our KHPS students support each other, as well as greet friends from other schools and wish 
them luck. After some last minute reminders about strongly hitting the timing board and ‘I promise this 50 metre 
pool is the same length as the 50 metres at the Waves pool’, the Carnival started. KHPS entered a total of 18   
races, with many students achieving personal best’s when swimming. For example, Thomas shaved 7 whole    
seconds of his backstroke time from trials, Matthew took 11 seconds off his butterfly trial time, Zack S beat his 
freestyle trial time by 4 seconds and Zach H’s breaststroke trial was also bested by 7 seconds! 
 
An extra, massive congratulations goes to Matthew Fielden who came first in his butterfly event! Matthew will 
progress to the Kingston Division Swimming Competition in a week. We’re all cheering for you Matt! 
 
Finally, an enormous thank you to our parent supporters who came along to cheer on our KHPS team: Lorinda 
Shaw, Derek Shaw, Rebecca Fielden, Adrian Fielden, Lindsay Smith, Andrew Layzell, Nana Marg, Mike Cocksedge, 
Steve Hurford, Kristen Hurford, Sommy Beadle, Granddad Noel and Alex Law. An additional thank you to Leanne 
Carter for her excellent marshalling skills!  
 
Swimming results are on the next page.  
 
 
Mrs Jade Rosenberg 
PE  Teacher 
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Age Group Event Student Place 

9/10 B Freestyle Relay 

  

Zach Hurford 

Ellum Shrestha 

Jontae Law 

Matthew Fielden 

6th 

11 G Freestyle Relay 

  

Elle Germanos 

Taliah O’Quely 

Riley Bride 

Charlotte Cocksedge 

6th 

11 B Freestyle Relay 

  

Hamish Layzell 

Lachlan Meehan 

Jack Beadle 

Zack Shaw 

5th 

9/10 G Freestyle Elle Germanos 8th 

9/10 B Freestyle Matthew Fielden 3rd 

11 G Freestyle Charlotte Cocksedge 2nd in heat 

11 B Freestyle Zack Shaw 5th 

12/13 B Freestyle Taige Dhariwal 6th 

9/10 G Backstroke Elle Germanos 8th 

9/10 B Backstroke Zach Hurford 5th 

11 G Backstroke Charlotte Cocksedge 4th in heat 

11 B Backstroke Hamish Layzell 5th 

12/13 B Backstroke Thomas Blick 6th 

9/10 B Breaststroke Zach Hurford 5th 

11 B Breaststroke Zack Shaw 6th 

9/10 B Butterfly Matthew Fielden 1st 

11 B Butterfly Hamish Layzell 4th 

Open Boys Medley Relay Freestyle – Matthew Fielden 

Breastroke – Hamish Layzell 

Backstroke – Zach Hurford 

Butterfly – Zack Shaw 
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Scholastic Book Club 

 

Issue 2, 2019 of the Scholastic Book Club has been sent home. Orders are due back by Wednesday 20th March.  

It is easy to order. The Book Club LOOP platform for parents allows you to pay by credit card. Your child’s order is 
submitted directly to school safe and sound and the books will be delivered to class. You can place your child’s   
order at scholastic.com.au/LOOP or using the LOOP app, which can be 
downloaded from the App Store or Google Play.  

 

If you don’t wish to use LOOP, you can fill in the order form at the back 
of the leaflet and return to the school in an envelope labelled with your 
child’s name and class, with the correct money enclosed.                       
(No change can be given.) 

The school earns 20% of sales which we then use to purchase books for 
the library and classrooms.   

 

Sam May 

Librarian 

 

KHPS ART DEPARTMENT REQUESTS 

 

 

A few items from your home recycling to be turned into fabulous works of art! We would be grateful for: 

 

x     metal coat hangers 

x     newspaper 

x     Cardboard tubes 

x      small plastic containers (about the size of margarine cartons) 

x  any out-of-date dry foods like rice, lentils etc 

A box to receive your kind donations will be placed outside the art room from 
Friday 8th of March.  

 

Thank you. 

 

 

Imogen 
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Hi my name is Kaye Funnell, I’m your new Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden Co-ordinator. 

I am so excited about starting at Kingston Heath Primary School, the Kitchen Garden Program is such a wonderful 
way for your children and the community to be involved.  The kitchen / garden is a wonderful experience,  for 
you all to become involved in some small way, in volunteering in the Kitchen/garden with your child or meeting 
the wider school community. 

Kitchen/garden classes are starting up in week 4 and it would be fantastic if I could get some more helpers.  Each 
class must have at least 4 helpers so the classes can run. 

If you are interested you can contact me directly or  view the timetable that will be available at the office. 

Looking forward to seeing your friendly faces. 

 

Kaye Funnell 

Kitchen/Garden 

KHPS BIRTHDAYS 

 

Please note there will be a working bee on Saturday 
23rd March. 

All welcome.    9-11am  

Targeting irrigation for the kitchen/garden beds.       
Sausage sizzle provided 

MARCH: 

4th: Isla R 

5th: Ruby H 

8th: Alice W 

10th: Freya L 

11th: Zoe W 

12th: Beth I 

12th: Allegra G 

13th: Charlotte W 

13th: Claire L 

15th: Abigail C 
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2019 CALENDAR DATES OF EVENTS: 

 

March: 
  

  

Friday 8th Curriculum day – no students 

Monday 11th Labour day public holiday – no students 

Tuesday 12th I sea I care excursion – 3 students 

Wednesday 13th Foundation students resume school full time 
Parent Teacher conferences 1.30pm – 7.00pm 

Thursday 14th Years 5 & 6 Netball Clinic 9.30am – 11.00am 

Friday 15th Lightning Premiership - Years 5 & 6 @ Mentone Playing Fields 

Monday 18th Foundation incursion 
Munchy Monday – Bakers delight lunch 

Thursday 21st Italian incursion 2-3.00pm 

Saturday 23rd SAKG Working Bee 9-11am, sausage sizzle provided 

Monday 25th School photos (new date) 
Foundation incursion 

Tuesday 26th Years 1 & 2 excursion to Melbourne Zoo 

Wednesday 27th School Council meeting – 6.00pm 

Thursday 28th Basketball Clinic Years 3-6 

Friday 29th Basketball Clinic Years 3-6 

April: 
  

  

Monday 1st Foundation incursion 

Friday 5th Final day of Term 1 – 2.30pm dismissal 
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SAVE THE DATE KHPS PHOTO FUNDRAISING DAY SUNDAY 26TH MAY 2019 
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COMMUNITY ADVERTISING 
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